
ST ALBANS CIVIC SOCIETY 

Annual General Meeting  

Thursday 29th September 2022 

7.45pm  

Jubilee Centre, Catherine Street 

AGENDA 

 

1 Welcome 

2 Apologies for absence 

3 Minutes of previous AGM held on 9th September 2021 (attached) 

4 Trustees’ report and accounts to 31st March 2022 (online here) 

5 Appointment of Independent Examiner for 2022/23 

• The committee propose the reappointment of Moore Kingston Smith 

6 Election of Officers 

      Nominations have been received for:  

• Chairman: Freda Chaloner 

• Treasurer: Jon Bulloch 

• Secretary: Robert Osborne 

7 Election of Committee 

Nominations have been received for: 
 Mary Conneely, Jan Cropper, Peter Newby, Robert Pankhurst. 
 

8 Any Other Business 

• There are no items under this heading notified within the requisite time-frame. 

 

 

The meeting will be followed by drinks and nibbles 

https://www.stalbanscivicsociety.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/SACS-2021-accounts.pdf


St Albans Civic Society 

Annual General Meeting 

Held on 9th September 2021 at the Jubilee Centre, Catherine Street 
 

1. WELCOME 

The Chairman, Freda Chaloner, welcomed members to the meeting and was pleased to see 
so many people at an in-person meeting. 
 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: These were noted as advised to the Secretary. 

 
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS AGM 

The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd October 2021 were proposed, seconded and 
unanimously approved. 
 

4. TRUSTEES’ REPORT AND ACCOUNTS 

Freda Chaloner commented that it had been a very unusual year as there had been no 
awards event, the Clock Tower could not be opened but there had been a series of talks 
held on zoom which secured audience numbers that were higher than the previous in person 
meetings. The Society had continued with regular activities such as commenting on planning 
applications and overseeing tree sponsorship. A return to in person meetings was now 
possible and the Clock Tower had reopened. There were lots of important issues such as 
CCOSN and the market where the Society were playing an active part. 
 
The accounts for the year showed the Society was in good financial health and the new 
Treasurer, Jon Bulloch, was welcomed to that role. The report for the year ended 31st March 
2021 had been circulated prior to the meeting. Its adoption was proposed, seconded and 
unanimously agreed.  
 

5. APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT EXAMINER OF ACCOUNTS 

Re-appointment of Moore Kingston Smith as independent examiner was approved. 
 

6. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN, OFFICERS and COMMITTEE 

The election was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed en-bloc of: Freda Chaloner 
as Chairman, Robert Osborne as Secretary, Jon Bulloch as Treasurer and Mary Conneely, 
Jan Cropper, Peter Newby, Robert Pankhurst, Eric Roberts, Jill Singer as committee 
members.  
 
Thanks were recorded to Moragh Ormiston who was standing down as membership 
secretary.  Jan Cropper had kindly volunteered to take on that role and she and Robert 
Pankhurst were joining the committee as elected members. 
 

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Thanks were recorded to everyone who had helped during the past year.  There were 
always opportunities for people to get involved with projects and other activities. 
 
Questions were raised concerning the Market and the closure of High Street. It was noted 
that the Society were involved in discussions relating to the Market. The outcome of the 
County Council consultation on road closures was awaited. 
 
Freda Chaloner announced that to mark the 60th anniversary of the Society’s formation, as 
series of grants were being offered to groups such as residents associations or schools to 
help fund schemes that would enhance St Albans. An application form and more details 
would be available and members were asked to promote the scheme to those who might be 
interested.  Up to £6000 was available in total. 
 
There being no other business, the meeting was closed and followed by social event. 


